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Westborough Historical Commission
Forbes Municipal Building

45 West Main Street, Room 26

Westborough, MA  01581-1916

Tel: (508) 366-3048

Fax: (508) 871-5198

Minutes of the August 12, 2015 Commission meeting which was held in the Children’s room in the Library at 7:00p.m.  
Chairman Hazel Nourse called the meeting to order at 7:10p.m.

Members present: Jennifer Doherty, Hazel Nourse, Nancy Strecker
Member absent: Cindy DuBose, Jason Nappa, Nancy Galicki

We received an email from Nancy Galicki stating that she is moving to Shrewsbury in August so will be retiring from the commission. 
Minutes approval of the July 15 scheduled meeting and August 5 executive meeting were postponed until the  September 16 meeting.
Service Level Committee Meeting.  The meeting was held on August 11.  All their questions were answered to their satisfaction. They were interested in what we had to say.  Chairman Nourse drafted a letter to the Committee which she wanted us to read before she sent it out.  

Jennifer Doherty was invited by the Spurr House committee investigating the disposition of the house to go to Westborough TV and participate in a video that was being made.  She was asked to give a talk on the history of the house.  The committee will be presenting 3 options on their findings at the Town Meeting on October 17th.  There will be a tour of the house on September 12 and an open meeting on the 15th.  More information on this will be forthcoming.
300th Anniversary Committee.  Nancy Strecker said there was no meeting.  Two events are on  the calendar, the opening kick-off with a store that will be around thanksgiving time in 2016 and the closing ball.  There are a lot of other events being discussed including a parade. 

Fire Station saved items. Sue Speckman said a granite stone with 1833 date was saved and is built into the building near the entrance. The old siren alarm that was in the tower at some time will be encased for display in the station.  The old round window from the Arcade Building was very securely boxed up by a fireman and with the help of Mr. Speckman, his pick-up truck and some town employees has been moved to our storage area at the DPW.
37 Maynard St.  Sue received a phone call from a realtor about this house built c.1730 that is for sale with the possibility of demolition.  Arrangements were made for the commission members to  tour the house.  It is a nice old house with additions.  The woodwork seems good, the walls are sturdy, the kitchen is dated.  It was suggested that Sue contact Mike Fitzpatrick to see if he would be interested in a restoration project.  
Commission members also toured the Nathan Fisher House.  The condition of the house is not very good.  If there are murals by Rufus Porter in the hallway, they are barely discernible because they were painted over when Lyman School students lived there. There are two old dry sinks and an old sewing machine that need to be moved to our storage area at DPW.
The secretary has had two phone calls about the house at 101 South St.  It is an old house but not in the Historic District.  The house is in poor condition and is considered a “teardown”.  
We have received a Gravestone Assessment from Ta Mara Conde of Historic Gravestone Services.  She plans to do repairs at Midland and Memorial Cemeteries.  There is still a lot of work to be done at Pine Grove Cemetery.
Chairman Nourse would like to have a table set up at Town Meeting so we can sell old maps, Cornfield Meet books and other items.

Meeting adjourned at 8:45p.m.

Sue Speckman, Secretary
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